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I was away for the end of 2017 and I give thanks and appreciation to Rose, Alan and David 
who helped and ensured the smooth running of the Club in 2017. 
 
We had 14 members for 2017 and incurred a loss of just over $300 but our bank balance of 
just under $2,000 we were easily able to withstand this. 
 
It’s great to see a strong presence from Junior members. Again our challenge is the lower 
number of Senior members and as I’m mentioned before, not an unknown challenge—as 
some players have left the Club, others replaced them, and for the last 20 years 
membership—combined Senior/Junior— has consistently been around 14. 
 
I’ve decided to step down as President and focus on my local government work. I’m sure the 
new President will successfully continue facilitating quality chess in Kapiti. 
 
 

 
 
 
Guy Burns 
President 


